

Inter-Residence Hall Association
Parliament Meeting – Minutes
Memorial Union Pioneer Room
09 March 2017 – 7:30 PM

- 1) Call to Order
 - a) Called in at 7:33
- 2) Roll Call
- 3) Approval of the Minutes
 - a) Minutes stand approved
- 4) Adopting the Agenda
- 5) Informational Speakers
- 6) General Orders
 - a) Parliament Order #2016-XX-XX: Leadership Funding Transfer
 - i) At-Large Leyton: Move to consider as read
 - (1) Second. No objections
 - ii) Exec Aaron: Currently our funds (for banquet) won't cover the CA committee. The funds that we have - we are trying to move away from DoR money. If you pass this, it means that the CAs won't be able to attend your banquet.
 - iii) Exec Logan: The reason we decided not to invite the CAs is because they are not part of parliament.
 - iv) Exec Oliva: The DoR funded this in the past when we invited CAs. The DoR is still willing to help us out. I don't want the money to be a limiting factor.
 - v) BLF Claire: Why did we want to go away from the DoR funding this?
 - (1) Exec Logan: We talked about this last year. We aren't inviting all of the CAs and we wanted to see if we could be more self-sustaining.
 - (2) BLF Claire: Our residents had the concern that we are using all our own money to fund a banquet.
 - (3) Exec Trey: Your residents bring up a good point. We are spending our money on us, but it is really previous years telling us how much to spend. We are recognizing leaders in the res hall, which includes us. If it's the matter of us vs DoR funding it, it just seems weird. BTW, DoR money is student money, it just goes through a different channel. IRHA should be able to be self-sustaining and live within our means.
 - (4) VP Wyatt: Keep in mind that the DoR is funded by residents. Res hall students will pay for this regardless. We just need to decided how we want to fund this event.
 - (5) StuGov Yash: Their is a tradition here. Events like these help us to become a community.
 - vi) WW Dee: Aaron, would you mind repeating what you said?
 - (1) VP Wyatt: The point of this bill is so that we can afford the banquet. If we don't pass it, we will have to rely on DoR funding.
 - (2) Exec Trey: In the past, DoR has matched our contribution.

- (3) WW Dee: Will DoR help us out with this?
 - (4) Pete: If you guys want that. We started funding this event when CAs had the same banquet. We are still willing to help out. We will split the costs incurred to put on this event.
 - vii) WW Aaron: We are also inviting hall directors, and they don't pay dues. I think the CA committee has a huge influence and should be invited. They have directly participated in IRHA and they do pay student dues.
 - viii) WW Dee: If we pass this, will there be enough money to cover this?
 - (1) Exec Logan: It depends on how many people we invite and how extravagant the event is. This fund transfer would also help with the hall president's retreat in the fall.
 - (2) WW Dee: So, it is up in the air?
 - (3) Exec Logan: Yes
 - ix) Exec Logan: This is for the banquet, retreat, and other projects. If you want to debate the banquet funding, that should be done elsewhere.
 - x) WW Iason: Move to call to question.
 - (1) Second. No objections.
 - (2) RC Vote: UC. Second. No objections
 - b) Parliament Order #2016-XX-XX: Leadership Bylaws
 - i) []: Move to consider as read
 - (1) Second. No objections
 - ii) Friley Katie: Move to change bylaw to 3.3.9.4
 - (1) Second. No objections
 - (2) RC Vote. UC. Amendment Passes
 - iii) Friley Katie: Move to call to question.
 - (1) Second. No objections
 - (2) RC Vote. UC. Second. No objections.
- 7) New Business
- 8) Open Forum
 - a) At-Large Leyton: Weather in the midwest will not be ideal. Drive safe!
 - b) At-Large Tia: My birthday is Saturday.
 - i) VP Wyatt: We're not gonna sing
 - c) WW Dee: My birthday is Friday
 - d) Buchanan Chrissy: I am part of a sorority. Thursday after break we are selling quesadillas from 6-9. Tickets are \$5. Hit me up after the meeting. Also, I hope you all are signing up for Relay for Life through a hall team or IRHA.
 - i) StuGov Sam: Are those plain quesadillas?
 - ii) Buchanan Chrissy: Cheese, chicken, steak, etc.
 - e) WW Dee: What will the attire be for the banquet?
 - i) Logan: Professional as best we can. Make it work the best you can. Don't go out and buy something. It's fine.
- 9) Student Government Report
 - a) We had an efficient meeting last night. We had annual allocations.

- b) We sat a new senator
 - c) We tabled a bill
 - d) SIR Magazine came and we funded them
 - e) We funded swim club
 - f) We brought YWCA back into annual allocations and gave them money
 - g) We have some internal things coming up. Making new rules
 - h) We had a speaker who came to talk about IPI
 - i) Yash: Someone came during Open Forum to talk about Iowa Prison Industries. They had concerns about how ethical the practice is and wanted to petition that the DoR stop purchasing labor and supplies from IPI.
 - ii) VP Wyatt: We will have IPI coming in to talk with us on the 23rd. I would recommend looking at what was said at StuGov so you can come prepared.
 - iii) Sam: There is plenty to learn. Google is your friend.
 - i) Larch Jackson: Do we use prison labor?
 - i) VP Wyatt: Yes, a lot
 - ii) Pete: We buy furniture from IPI. They deliver and install it.
 - j) Exec Trey: Pete, do they do things for classrooms?
 - i) Pete: Yeah, they do a lot of stuff around campus.
 - ii) Yash: []
 - iii) Trey: You all should definitely look into this
 - k) StuGov Sam: I want to appreciate Logan's facial hair
- 10) Officer and Advisor Reports
- a) President
 - i) Not present
 - b) Vice President
 - i) StuGov Elections happened. The announcements were today. Cody West and Cody Smith won. They also announced other positions.
 - ii) IRHA Elections are starting up now. See information from Scott
 - iii) At-Large Leyton: Point of information, At-Large reps are also elected at this time. They need 50 signatures on the petition
 - c) Dave [RESIDENCE]
 - i) Information on STARS Program (See info in email)
 - (1) Kristina: STARS is a great program and a great way to give back
 - d) Pete [RESIDENCE]
 - i) No Report
 - e) Mohamed [DINING]
 - i) No report
- 11) Committee Reports
- a) Events
 - i) Top Gun and Wings - We have fliers out for our event on March 22. We will have wings, prizes, etc. Talk it up within your circles.
 - (1) At-Large Tia: What is it?

(a) We will be showing a movie and having wings. Bring your own blanket. It is in UDCC room 136

(2) StuGov Sam: Do you have to be present to win?

(a) Yes.

ii) Kristina - Take 1 large poster for each of your houses. You can also take smaller fliers for bathroom stalls in your houses. Get these up ASAP.

iii) We worked a lot on res hall week this week. If your house has any kind of games, please let us know. We are looking for yard games and stuff like that. Contact Claire or Carmen if you have stuff. ccnauman@iastate.edu

iv) Events meets on Tuesday at 5:00 if you want to come and help us

v) WW Dee: What line item is used to pay for the wings?

(1) We have events discretionary

b) Leadership

i) We are still working on the leadership banquet. Online RSVP will be going out very soon. We will also send out form for hall director nominations.

ii) We are going to work with the new StuGov Pres and VP to have an open forum and get them some more exposure within IRHA

(1) Geoffroy Sonya: When are nominations due?

(a) Logan: Monday after spring break

c) NRHH

i) Olivia: If you are looking to join a team for Relay For Life, we are having a team. It's on April ? from 7:00pm - 1:00am. If you want to join, come talk to me and I will send you a link to join our team.

ii) NRHH is looking to partner with the local humane society

d) Finance

i) We are still working on the budget

e) NCC

i) At noon today, there was an application for my position. My job is to attend chats with the region. I also lead a delegation of students at conferences. This is a paid position and a really cool opportunity. You can ask me questions.

(1) Buchanan Chrissy: Do you have to live in a res hall?

(a) Yes

ii) There was also a NACURH application that went out today. Apply if you are interested! More information in the email.

f) CA

i) Kay: I had my committee meeting last weekend. We have been working on the CA stipend and meal plans. We made some changes to our compensation. Thank you all for your support on that.

ii) We have also been talking about communication and other things with the DoR. We are still trying to figure out what we are doing and figure out where we are at with communications. We will have more info soon.

iii) WW Dee: That resolution about the CA date. What has the conversation been since we passed that?

(1) Kay: The date did not change. We got more clarification on the rationale, so that was useful to us as staff.

- g) Communications
 - h) IT
 - i) Change your passwords if you haven't done so in a while
 - ii) <https://asw.iastate.edu/cgi-bin/acropolis/user/password>
- 12) Closing Announcements
- a) StuGov Sam: Reggie's Sleepout Ames is on March 25. It's a great program and raises money for a great cause. Consider getting involved with this.
 - b) StuGov Sam: Wild Like - Movie on Netflix - 10/10 would recommend
 - c) Exec Aaron: Reminder to apply for NACURH
 - d) Helser Lucas: Are there more big posters?
 - e) Helser Lucas: Move to adjourn.
 - i) Second. No objections.
 - ii) Meeting adjourned at 8:42pm